Notes from the American Tiny House Association

Directors & Meeting, March 8, 2015
Attendees: Robert Reed, Elizabeth Roberts, William Rockhill, Elaine Walker

Discussed: 

1. 501(c)(3) application to the IRS

· We reviewed the 1023-EZ application, made one correction, and unanimously agreed to submit it.

· Elaine will submit it online and pay the $400 fee using her credit card. The association will reimburse her when funds become available through incoming membership dues.

2. Liability insurance

· The cost will be approximately $750. We unanimously agreed to wait to secure liability insurance until the association's activities have progressed to the point where it is needed.

3. Logo

· Bill received an estimated cost of a little over $500 for a logo design. 

· We unanimously agreed to not act on the bid now, but instead to solicit logo designs from tiny house enthusiasts.

· Elaine will draft a request for a logo design and send it to the rest of the directors for feedback.

4. Construction guidelines

· Bill received suggested revisions for the guidelines. They will take time to go over. We'll continue the discussion in our next meeting. In the meantime, they can be reviewed here: 
http://americantinyhouseassociation.org/guideline-suggestions.doc
5. Membership drive, press release
· We discussed the benefits of membership – being able to participate in shaping the tiny house movement, having a vote in decisions, etc.

· We decided that meeting notes should be viewable only by members.

· Elaine will draft a press release and send it to the rest of the directors for feedback. When the release is approved, we'll share it on social media and ask other tiny house leaders to help spread the word.
6. Annual meeting & elections

· We unanimously agreed that our first annual meeting & elections will be held on August 4th, time TBD. We will explore various online formats. Google hangouts might be an option. 
Action Items:

1. Elaine will submit the 1023-EZ online and pay the application fee to the IRS. 

2. Elaine will draft a request for logo designs and send it to the rest of the directors for feedback.

3. Elaine will draft a press release and send it to the rest of the directors for feedback.

4. Elaine will change the online settings for the meeting minutes so that only members can view them. 

5. Elizabeth will open a bank account and send out signature cards to the directors. 

Next Directors Meeting
 Sunday, March 22 at 7 pm EST

Next State Chapter Leader's Meeting
 Sunday, March 15 at 7 pm EST

